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BULLETIN 
MEETING 2570 – MONDAY 28 MAY 2018 

 

Report from meeting held on Monday 14 May 2018 at the Grenville Community Connections Hub 

 

Acting President Elizabeth in her opening of the meeting welcomed members – Anthony James, Delwyn 

Watts, Lesley Trevilyan, Theo Nitz, Margaret Green, Gay Smallwood-Smith, Jackie Webb, Raelene 

Trickett, Birgitta Gbeintor, Sharka Byrne, David Adamson, Shirley Halls, Eryn Halls, and Jim Buckoke, and 

guests Craig Smith, Mitchell Adamson, Thomas Adamson, Robin Trevilyan from the Rotary Club of 

Playford and Rosanne Hawke. 

  

Apologies: Viv Valladares and Alan Murphy 

 

Sergeant Lesley gave the toast to the Queen, the people of Australia, and the invocation. 

 

Chairperson David called for spots. 

 

 AP Elizabeth reminded members that Paul Harris Fellow nominations should be given to Viv, Alan 

and Elizabeth. 

Delwyn has nomination forms for the Ron Watts Award. 

The City of Playford Civic Events Thankyou Event is on Wednesday 23 May in the Civic Centre 

from 6pm to 7:30pm. 

Wear Red for ROMAC are asking for donations. Further details are to follow. 

 Jim reminded members about the next Northern Business Breakfast at the Parafield Gardens 

Community Club on 23 May. 

 Delwyn reminded members about the Raising Literacy barbecue at the Elizabeth Grove Schools on 

15 May. 

 Shirley informed members Civic Events committee have discussed the Australia Day event have may 

make some adjustments for next year.  

After dinner Chairperson David introduced our guest speaker for the evening, Rosanne 

Hawke. Rosanne started writing when her daughter listened to a story and asked her to 

write it down. She then told the story to her daughter’s friends when they came from 

boarding school.   

Rosanne worked in Pakistan for seven years as an English teacher in Pakistan. The school 

she worked in was one that catered for girls who otherwise would not have been able to 

attend school.  The children would tell her stories, not all of them were good. During her 

time in Pakistan Rosanne got many story ideas that would later be turned into books. In 

2006 she returned to Pakistan in 2006 on a writing scholarship.  

 

 



Members and guests listening to Rosanne Hawke 

 

The topics in Rosanne’s books have included children growing up in another country, forced marriages and 

the floods in Pakistan. Her latest book that has been out for about four weeks that Rosanne has written is 

about a girl from Cornwall who migrated to far north South Australia in 1911.  

 

 
Sergeant Lesley handed out fines. 

 

The raffle was drawn by Rosanne and won by Lesley and Robin. 

 

AP Elizabeth thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.  

 

Our guest speaker for May 28 is Chris Herrmann talking about his “Senior Gap Year”. 

 

You would have heard of a gap year; in my case, My Senior Gap Year. This is a story that isn’t just about 

travel but also Rotary making a difference. How an opportunity discovered in the middle of the desert kick 

started a Rotary project to benefit charities that are now worth close to half a billion dollars. That was just 

the start of the Journey.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

DUTIES 28 MAY 4 JUNE 11 JUNE 18 JUNE 

 2570 2571  2572 

Chairperson Raelene Trickett      Meeting held Queen’s Birthday Committees and 

Cashier Anthony James at St Patrick’s  Public Holiday Board night 

Visitors Jim Buckoke Technical College No meeting 7pm Start 

Regalia Anthony James 6:30pm Start   

Sergeant Lesley Trevilyan    

Speaker Chris Herrmann – 

My Senior Gap 

Year 

   

N.B. If you are unable to attend please arrange a replacement for your duties. Thank you. 

 

 

DIARY DATES: 

2017 DATE EVENT VENUE TIME 

MONDAY 4 JUNE Visit to St Patrick’s St Patrick’s 

Technical College 

6:30pm 

SATURDAY 14 JULY Presidential 

Changeover  

TBA TBA 

 

 

Who is celebrating in May?    
 

BIRTHDAYS:  -         Reg Driver 7th Alan Murphy 10th Lesley Trevilyan 14th  

Raelene Trickett 16th Viv Valladares 19th 
             

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY:   None  
 

INDUCTION ANNIVERSARIES: None   

 

  
 

 

CONTACT DETAILS:- RC of Elizabeth 

PO Box 233 Elizabeth SA 5112 

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/ 

http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl 

Meet at the Grenville Community Hub, Playford Boulevard, Elizabeth 

2nd and 4th Monday of the Month 6:15 p.m. for 6:45 p.m. start 

If not attending please send apology to Delwyn Watts – Club Secretary 

Mobile – 0412 814 394 or Email – delwynwatts46@gmail.com 

to assist with catering for meal numbers 

http://www.elizabeth.rotaryaust.org/
http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubofElizabeth?ref=hl
mailto:delwynwatts46@gmail.com

